	PDA/HANDHELD DEVICES - TO VIEW WITH GRAPHICS CLICK HERE
[image: image1]

	Wednesday, April 6, 2011
20110406-1
In this Issue:
· America Fast Forward Cited at U.S. Senate Hearing Chaired by Senator Barbara Boxer

· Metro Hosts Community Meeting for the Metro ExpressLanes Demonstration Program

· Project Labor Agreements
America Fast Forward Cited at U.S. Senate Hearing Chaired by Senator Barbara Boxer

America Fast Forward was positively referenced during a hearing entitled “State and Local Perspectives on Transportation” held today by the U.S. Senate Committee on Environment and Public Works. The hearing, led by Chair Barbara Boxer (D-CA), included testimony from a number of major state and local transportation stakeholders, including Caltrans Executive Director Cindy McKim. Thomas Wright, the Executive Director of the Regional Plan Association from the New York, New Jersey and Connecticut metropolitan region referred to our 30/10 plan [America Fast Forward] as an "inspiring" initiative. Caltrans Director Cindy McKim also testified in support of increasing Transportation Infrastructure Finance and Innovation Act loan amounts called forth in America Fast Forward, noting that Los Angeles County, and other counties in California, have generated $4 billion annually in new taxes for transportation infrastructure. During the course of the hearing today, Senator Boxer asked the other panelists what financing techniques would work for their urban, suburban and rural districts and whether or not an increase in the TIFIA loan program would be beneficial to them. Those testifying at the hearing generally agreed that supporting innovative financing, like TIFIA, is the proper path to proceed on to ensure appropriate levels of funding for their transportation systems. The U.S. Senate Committee on Environment and Public Works website includes the testimony provided at the hearing held today: http://epw.senate.gov/public/index.cfm?FuseAction=Hearings.Hearing&Hearing_id=11c0a784-802a-23ad-417a-08d3bbd14ff0
Metro Hosts Community Meeting for the Metro ExpressLanes Demonstration Program

On April 5, 2011 Councilwoman Jan Perry and I hosted a community meeting and workshop on proposed improvements at Adams Boulevard, including a new pedestrian plaza across the I-110 freeway just north of Adams Boulevard, in support of the Metro ExpressLanes Demonstration Program. The improvements are expected to reduce traffic congestion at the Adams Boulevard off-ramp by half and provide a safe, well-lit inviting pathway for pedestrians. Many participants expressed support for the proposed improvements because they provide for a more pedestrian, bike, and transit-friendly neighborhood. Participants also provided feedback on the elements of the pedestrian plaza that we will incorporate into the final design. We expect to complete the construction of the Adams Blvd improvements and pedestrian plaza by early next summer.

Project Labor Agreements

The L.A. Weekly has inquired about project labor agreements and their applicability in building Measure R projects. Michelle Caldwell, Chief Administrative Services Officer for Metro, provided background, reporting that Metro is currently doing due diligence to determine how these types of agreements will impact future construction projects. Metro is already required by law to provide prevailing wages to construction workers, and most of the agency’s construction contractors are unionized. Metro is also very committed to provide jobs for local workers. The agency plans to come before the board with a set of principles to adopt a local Construction Careers Program as well as a project labor agreement for the board’s consideration in late summer. The story is expected to run this week.  


	

	








